Research committee meeting Thursday 13 March 2014 @ 10:00-12:00
Present: Jørgen Delman (JD), Esther Fihl (EF), Jens Nørgård-Sørensen (JNS), Catharina Raudvere (CR), Kirsten Refsing (KRe), Kim Ryholt (KRy), Jørgen Bæk Simonsen (JBS), Jakob Skovgaard-Petersen (JSP), Mark Philip Stadler (MPS), Krzysztof Stala (KS), Ingolf Thuesen (IT), Margit Warburg (MW) and Charlott Hoffmann Jensen (CHJ, Referee).

Not present: Rasmus Elling, Jesper Friis Larnæs, Yoichi Nagashima, and Alan Walmsley.

Agenda:
1. Approval of agenda
2. Information
3. Follow-up from last meeting: how to suggest adjunct professors for ToRS
4. PhD: GRUS for PhD fellows
5. BFI figures for 2012
6. PhD assesment guidelines
7. ToRS yearbook
8. Marie Curie master class 2014
9. ToRS research Day
10. E-publications
11. Evt
1. Approval of agenda:
Approved
2. Meddelelser:
· Erik Reenberg Sand has asked for approval to step down as committee member, this has been granted. KRy has been appointed full professor as of 1 January. The PhD group has appointed MPS for the vacant seat in the committee. We welcome both in the committee.
· The Carlsberg Foundation Research Prize for 2014 has been announced. Deadline for suggestions is 7 April. The call text will be circulated with the minutes.
· The Ministry has announced the call for the Elite Research award. The procedure for suggesting candidates has been changed, therefore we need to send suggestions from ToRS to the dean already 1 April. The call will be circulated with the minutes.
· CHJ announced that the deadline for applications for hosting projects in relation to the DFF deadline in early May is 17 March. 7 applications have been received already and a number is expected. Applications are primarily for post.docs but also for the socalled YDUN funds.
· Two applications for the first round for Velux have been accepted to send in a full application. Deadline is late April.
· At the last meeting we agreed that a committee should be appointed to discuss the consequences of the new tenure track system. This has been postponed as we have not received the final version of how the tenure track system will work. This afternoon (13 March) the dean has invited to a meeting where it will be presented. So in a short while we can move on this.
3. Adjunct professors at ToRS: guidelines for suggestions
As a follow-up from the last FU meeting a draft for guidelines has been circulated. The following suggestions for changes in the draft were brought up:
· The general required level to be accepted should be mentioned

· Mention that it is not a requirement to be present at ToRS

There is no fixed upper limit to how many AP’s can be affiliated with ToRS, but suggested AP’s who fit the disciplines will be accepted.

The management has decided to allocate DKK 10.000,- per year per AP to cover expenses in relation to visits, guest lectures etc.

A final version will be announced in ToRSnyt with the call for candidates. The deadline has been set in mid May as the next FU meeting is scheduled for June. 
4. PhD GRUS:

Previously the research committee has decided that a GRUS focusing on carrier should be organized for PhD fellows close to finalizing. At the present meeting it was decided that meetings, arrangements etc focusing on carrier after the PhD should be organized on faculty level. CHJ and CR will contact the PhD school on this (Mia Dabelsteen was suggested as contact person at faculty level).
It was decided that a GRUS should be held once a year at ToRS, preferably early December, but the focus should be on issues relevant in the beginning of the PhD fellowship, such as general rules concerning the PhD plan, how to live up to requirements concerning work load, ECTS courses etc. and how to create an acceptable working environment for all PhD’s, international and Danish, individual scholarships as well as those embedded in an existing research project.
The GRUS will be headed by the head of department or in his absence another member of the department management team. The GRUS will have a fixed agenda but the agenda should also include issues the PhD fellows find relevant at the specific time of the meeting. During the GRUS it can be decided to arrange seminars etc on issues which need further discussion, presentation etc. CR, CHJ and the PhD administrator Anne Korsholm Bergenholtz will meet to organize the terms and fixed agenda.
Meetings among VIP at ToRS should be organized to discuss issues such as standard local norms on work hours for various types of work, type of work included, expected hours for supervision per semester etc. A meeting with the head of the PhD school Sune Auken and the VIP group at ToRS should also be organized. CR contacts Sune Auken.

MPS brought attention to a specific problem for international PhD fellows as they are not able to teach or fulfill most other requirements to work load in the first semester, sometimes the first year of their project as this is not discussed before they begin their fellowship in September. It was decided that the supervisor should get in contact with the PhD fellow as soon as they are accepted to start planning of teaching etc.
5. BFI figures for 2012:

There has been quite a large increase in the figures from 2011 to 2012 at Faculty of Humanities. ToRS shows a steady increase in the figures especially for books and articles level 1 and a decrease in level 2. Most other departments have a rather high increase while one department shows a decrease. 
The committee members agreed that they have no interest in discussing these figures as they do not tell anything about the level of research at the department, especially when the figures cannot be compared to number of employees. The files on BFI figures will from now on only be circulated for orientation at a level required by the faculty administration.

The problem of being contacted by journals for peer review of articles was discussed. The members of the committee accept to do peer review on articles for relevant and known journals.
6. PhD assessment guidelines: 
All local Research committees have been asked by the dean’s office to discuss the assessment guidelines. The guidelines were implemented in the fall of 2013.
The committee members agreed that it is necessary to have all information in English, including the rules, as we have a number of international PhD fellows as well as English speaking colleagues functioning as supervisors. CHJ will send the reply to the dean’s office.
7. ToRS Yearbook:

IT briefly presented the problems in relation to this year’s yearbook at ToRS. Due to the problems the management team would like all relevant committees to discuss the need for a yearbook, the goals and how often it should be made.
It was agreed that we would like to continue having a yearbook to hand out to external relations.

The goal of the year book is dissemination of research from ToRS to the general public therefore the language should be in Danish, but an English translation could also be relevant. The topics should be close to the core of what researchers at ToRS are working with. It was suggested to write up a full year book with articles every second year and every second year it will only be an annual report.

8. Marie Curie Master class 2014:
The process plan for the Marie Curie master class to be held in late May was presented. Only few candidates to be invited have been suggested so far. CHJ will send invitations within a few days. A maximum of five participants from ToRS will be accepted.
9. ToRS Research Day 2014:
The research day planned for November 2013 was changed into an educational day and it was decided to postpone the research day to the spring instead. At the present meeting it was agreed that there is no time to plan for a date in the spring; the next Research Day should be in the fall of 2014. There is a general interest in the committee that it is a yearly event. PhD fellows should be included in the planning as much as possible so they will attend.
It was agreed that a theme from the yearly Research Day could be the topic of the following year’s yearbook and the organizer of the theme could be the editor.

10. E-publications:

A suggestion from Engerom for an E-publication was circulated. The relevance for ToRS researchers was discussed and it is clear that this is not of interest to most researchers at ToRS.
11. Evt.:
MW reported from the recent professor meeting where the problems relating to the fact that no humanities projects were chosen by Grundforskningsfondet to send in a full application were discussed. 
Meeting ended at 11:30.

